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1. 

 
Purpose/Executive Summary 

 
 
1.1 
 
 

 
This report invites Members to approve the installation of one pair of road humps 
proposed for King Street, to which there is one outstanding objection.  It is proposed to 
install this traffic calming feature on the road at the front entrance to the school for the 
purposes of reducing vehicle speeds at the school gate.  
 

 
2. 

 
Recommendations 

 
 
2.1 
 
 

 
Members are asked to approve the installation of one set of road humps on King Street, 
Inverness.  

3. Implications 
 

3.1 Resource – There are no resource implications as the proposal is being funded through 
the Cycling Walking Safer Routes Grant. 
 

3.2 Legal - There are no legal obligations. 
 

3.3 Community (Equality, Poverty and Rural) – Reducing vehicle speeds at this location 
aims to reduce the risk to vulnerable road users.  
 

3.4 Climate Change / Carbon Clever – Increasing the number of pupils using sustainable 
transport for the school journey will help to reduce carbon emissions. 
 

3.5 Risk – There are no risk implications arising from this report.  
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3.6 Gaelic - There are no Gaelic or Rural implications. 
 

 
 

4. Background 
 

4.1 
 

As part of the ongoing Safer Routes to School programme the Council’s Road Safety 
Team has been working with St Joseph’s Primary School to update their School Travel 
Plan.  The aim of this work is to increase the number of pupils using sustainable transport 
for their school journey.  This work with the school has highlighted the fact that crossing 
King Street in the vicinity of the school gate is an area of concern for parents/carers and 
thus it is a barrier to the use of sustainable transport for this school journey.   
 

4.2 
 

Funding has been allocated for the implementation of the scheme during the current 
financial year from the Cycling Walking and Safer Routes grant.   
 

5. Proposed Traffic Calming 
 

5.1 
 

The proposed traffic calming, a pair of road humps on King Street has been designed to 
reduce vehicle speeds on King Street at a bend in the road where visibility is reduced 
due to a high wall.  The proposals have been designed to alleviate the concerns of the 
parents/carers and pupils that cars are traveling around the corner at excessive speed 
which makes them feel unsafe and discourages active travel.  This feature is within a 
current 20 mph speed limit.  The plans for the proposed road humps can be found in 
Appendix 1.  
 

5.2 
 

The plans for the proposed traffic calming road humps were sent to Ward Members, the 
Emergency Services, Community Council, Freight Transport Association, Highland 
Cycle Campaign and Bus Companies.  There were no objections from any of these 
bodies.  The proposal was then advertised in the Inverness Courier on Friday 29 January 
2021.  The deadline for representations and objection was Friday 5 March 2021. 
 

6. Objections 
 

6.1 
 

One objection was received during the consultation period.  In view of the desire to 
progress with the proposed scheme this report is being brought to the City of Inverness 
Committee to seek approval for the installation of the road humps on King Street, 
Inverness. 
 

6.2 
 

The objection is on the following grounds: “The justification is too vague.  Road humps 
could introduce new hazards for non-motorised users.  A better intervention is possible.” 
 
The objection received has been provided in Appendix 2.  The main points contained 
within the objection is summarised as; the road humps will push vehicles towards the 
narrow pavements creating more of a hazard to pedestrians and active travel users;  
vehicles and cyclists will have to adjust their road position to manoeuvre past the road 
humps and wheelchair users will have difficulty passing the road humps.  The objector 
has also provided an alternative option to narrow Kings Street at the school gate.     
    
 
 
 
 



In recognition of the above it has been proposed to adjust the positioning of the road 
humps to create a wider gap between the kerb and the side of the road hump, widened 
from 0.8m to 1m.  This creates a wider space for wheelchair users who are on the 
carriageway and keeps vehicles further from the pavement.  There is good advanced 
visibility of the road humps so both vehicles and cyclists will likely adopt the correct road 
position early so can choose to give pedestrians on the footway space.  The alternative 
option provided by the objector was not considered due to the requirement for vehicle 
access into the school grounds and the restrictions it would create with the Duncraig 
Street junction.  A copy of the Officers response can be found in Appendix 3. 
 

  
 Designation:  Executive Chief Officer Infrastructure and Environment 

 
Date:    28 April 2021 
 
Author:   Ross Bartlett, Technician 
 



 
 

Appendix 1 



 
 

Appendix 2 

  



Appendix 3 
 

 
  



 


